
The Department publicly releases body-worn camera video of critical incidents within 30 calendar days 
of an incident. In some cases, it may take more than 30 days if the investigation is complex, a court 
issues an order delaying or preventing release of the footage, or additional time is needed to allow a 
civilian depicted in the video, or their family, to view the video in advance.

While the litigation was pending, the Department released a portion of the body-worn camera footage 
to public, at which point the Department released the complete body-worn camera footage with 
appropriate redactions to New York Lawyers with Public Interest.
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